Flinn Elementary School ~ Local School Improvement Council

Stakeholder Meeting Minutes
Monday, October 7, 2024

Meeting Opened by: Jennifer Wood

Mrs. Clendenin began with discussion of our scorecard.

Flinn consists of three sub groups: white, economically disadvantaged, & disability

Flinn is working to meet the standards in ELA & Math. We are yellow in ELA and Blue in Math.

This shows we are moving forward.

Attendance: we are red, most all schools have this issue and are red.

Behavior: we are meeting and exceeding standards.

Economically disadvantaged and students with disabilities: not meeting the standards in ELA.

Math: Students with disabilities are not meeting the standards.

Walk-throughs — the administration first determines how many students are present and then
determines how many are cognitively engaged, compliantly engaged, or disengaged. Currently,
according to our data, 78% of Flinn students are cognitively engaged, 19% are compliantly engaged, and
1% is disengaged. Teacher Leaders will be giving a presentation on Engagement at the next PL Day.
Current attendance rate is 93.8%

Discipline, PBS Data, and how Flinn supports its at-risk students was reviewed (see agenda).

Mrs. Clendenin opened the meeting to comment and questions:

Mr. Shuck (Poca Valley Bank) asked how can Poca Valley Bank and/or himself help Flinn?

Maria shared about Jessica McClanahan coming to Flinn last year to talk about banking and money. All
extra activities are greatly appreciated.

Mrs. Clendenin also mentioned where Poca Valley has bought paper for the school, which was greatly
appreciated.

Mrs. Clendenin invited Mr. Shuck to be a part of the WV Read Aloud program.

Mrs. Keene discussed the need for having more items on the playground for disabled children. Also, a
path is critically needed for wheelchair access to the playground.

Mrs. Clendenin shared that Flinn will be launching a Christmas drive for needy families. The counselor,
Mrs. Simpson, will be overseeing this project.

Pumpkin drop will take place for all of Flinn students.

The last week of October: busiest week of school. Red Ribbon Week: Say No to Drugs and Fall Parties for
each classroom. There will be dress up days during this week.

Mrs. Clendenin explained for the science project Pumpkin Drop, teachers and staff may reach out to
Poca Valley and WesBanco for assistance.

Mrs. Wood mentioned the dire need for pifatas for the SOAR party in October. There is a need for 21
pifiatas for the 21 classrooms.

Kaylee Hermansdorfer offered snacks and refreshments for the judges on the day of the pumpkin drop,
representing PTA.

Sandra Lilly inquired on what types of pifiatas to purchase, the busting type or pull string type.

The next LSIC meeting will be December 9, 2024.

Meeting Closed by Hayley Wiseman



